
Picnic Point Public School 

 
 

Whole School Information 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS:        WHAT’S DUE NOW 
ICAS English Competition Yrs 3 & 4 7:45am  Tue 16 Aug  Final Canberra payments 
ICAS English Competition Yrs 5 & 6 7:45am  Wed 17 Aug  Alumni Cocktail tickets available 
Science Week      Mon 15 to Fri 19 Aug ($75pp) 12/8 to 17/10  
P&C Special lunch: Pie/Sausage Roll (pre ordered)  Tue 23 Aug  Final Jump Rope for Heart 
SASS Appreciation Week     Mon 29 to Fri 2 Sep 
Father’s Day Stall     Thurs 1 Sep  
 
BOOK PARADE  
Congratulations to these Best Dressed winners for our Book Parade last week. Thank you to all our students 
and their families for the great support of our Book Parade. It was wonderful to see so many families 
watching the parade. Check out the photos on our Facebook page. 
 
A huge thank you to Mrs Pryde and the Office staff for the work with our Book Fair. We sold an amazing $10 
000 worth of books which not only puts quality books into our students hands, but also means many more 
fabulous books for the Library and our classrooms. Thank you! 
 
Class Winners 
Kindy Codfish Mia Dassakis Kindy Kingfish Zahraa Jawad 
K/1 Clownfish Sierra Timihou 1 Angelfish Levi Thambyah 
1 Firefish Alexander Karagiannis 1/2 Piranha Roman Pandaram 
2 Mullet Liliana Medlej 3 Axolotl Sofia Ali 
3 Porpoise Ve’a Tavita 3/4 Orca Aaliyah Elmir 
4 Dolphin Sonny Yang Senior Kraken Kris Toumazis 
Senior Scylla Dominic Setyawan Senior Poseidon William Gu 
Senior Mermaid Angelina Toumazis Senior Namazu Kellan Zhang 

 
Grade Winners 
Kindy Zahra Salameh Year 1 Levi Lac Year 2 Ibby Charbaji 
Year 3 Leo Dang Year 4 Amy Vidanovski Year 5 Zoe Pandaram 
Year 6  Dylan Colaiacolo     

 
JELLYBEAN GUESSING COMPETITION 
Thank you to everyone who had a guess. A Year 1 student won with a guess of 600, she 
was only 2 jellybeans off the total of 598! 
 
We raised $176.50 towards the Year 6 gift to the school!  
 

Please look out soon for chocolates coming home this week! 
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MULTICULTURAL PUBLIC SPEAKING COMPETITION 
This year, our participants in the Multicultural Perspectives Public Speaking competition were filmed and 
their performance was judged remotely. In the South Western Sydney local finals, there were two highly 
commended (runners up) per stage and one overall winner per stage. Congratulations to our participants: 

● Harper Zoghbi and Sienna Belgre from Stage 2 
● James Young and Elena Vidanovski from Stage 3 

 
Congratulations to Sienna Belgre (Stage 2) and James Young (Stage 3) who were awarded Highly 
Commended in the Multicultural Perspectives Public Speaking competition for their stage.  What an amazing 
achievement! The organisers would like to congratulate all participants for an incredible standard this year! 
 
BELONGING DAY 
On Monday 8 August some of our Picnic Point PS First Nations students joined 
students from other schools for a Belonging Project excursion to Symbio. They 
spent the day learning about all the animals at Symbio with their guides Izzy 
and Olivia. They got to socialise with all of the other First Nations students. 

 

“I liked the Red Panda because it is nearly extinct. I liked 
feeding the kangaroos and the wallabies, sometimes 
they give you a little nibble! The reptile enclosure was really cool. I liked the frill-
necked lizard.” Mason Edwards 5/6 Poseidon 
 

“I enjoyed feeding and patting the kangaroos. I liked the 
Tasmanian Devil because it is different from every other 
animal. I nearly got to pat a koala that came over to the fence, 

it was very close to me!” Kim O’Rourke 5/6 Poseidon 
 
It was a wonderful experience for all the children involved and they are looking 
forward to more opportunities to meet again in the future. 
 
JUMP ROPE FOR HEART 
Thank you very much for the amazing support for the Heart Foundation through our Jump Rope For Heart 
program. We have raised over $7500. An awesome effort! 
 

Due to our upcoming 60th Anniversary celebrations and also our Year 6 fundraising activities, the last day of 
Jump Rope fundraising will be today - Friday 12 August. 
 

Classes will continue their skipping program for the remainder of the term. We look forward to seeing our 
students demonstrate their new and enhanced skipping skills next Friday at our ‘School Jump Off’! 
 
60TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS - FRIDAY 28 OCTOBER 
We are getting closer - how  exciting! Please help us by spreading the word as 
we would love to see lots of past students, parents and teachers visit the 60th 
Anniversary Festival on Friday 28 October.  
 

We are also in need of parent volunteers to help out for a short period 
throughout the day. If you can help, please add your name to the roster outside 
the school office - an electronic version is being created for ease (TBA). 
 
The Colour Run will commence from 11:00am and all of our families are invited. 
The Colour Run will wrap up around 2:30pm, ready to move into the festival 
from 3:15pm till 7:00pm. We will be having a vast array of entertainment from 
our local community and school, as well as fun activities for the kids, food and 
drink and a QR code trail showcasing the history of the school and current 
students work. 
 



The Alumni Cocktail party will be held at the school hall on Saturday 22 October, 
2022. Tickets will be available from Friday 12 August (today) and close on Monday 
17/10 @ 12:00pm. Get in quickly as there are only 150 places available. 
 
FATHERS DAY STALL 
Thank you to Karen Friend and the P&C for their work leading up to the Fathers Day 
Stall. Our stall will be at the hall on Thursday 1 September. Gifts will be from $5.00. 
Please bring your own recycled bag if you can, to help out.  
 
ATTENDANCE MATTERS 
Attendance at school is a most important matter. The higher the student’s 
attendance, the higher their outcomes will be, including academic, social and 
emotional. 
 
Students are expected to be at school unless there are clear medical reasons why they are not able to be, 
such as displaying cold and flu-like symptoms.  ‘Learning from home’ is no longer an option available to 
students unless the school is closed, and a clear directive has been issued. 
 
We value your support in ensuring your child is present at school each day ready for learning. 
 
ICAS COMPETITION  
Next week students will be participating in the ICAS English Competition. Years 3 & 4 on Tuesday and 5 & 6 
on Wednesday. Students will need to be at school at 7:45am sharp so the tests can run smoothly and be 
ready for the school day at 9:00am. We will meet at the steps of the computer room. 
 
We discussed the ICAS assessments being held at school at the P&C zoom meeting last Tuesday. We have 
decided to no longer run the ICAS Competition at PPPS from 2023. Here are a number of reasons why: 
 
● The entire grade does not sit the test and therefore it cannot be used in conjunction with other school 

assessments. 
● We are currently using other external forms of assessment, such as the Check In Assessment, that are 

cost-free, aligned to the current NSW syllabuses and completed by all students. 
● ICAS is run by a private company and no longer aligned with the University of NSW. The company draws 

on school resources to set up and administer the tests and print the certificates. This is not an equitable 
use of school resources for all students. 

● As the tests are now online, it creates some practical difficulties for the school. 
● The tests are costly to families and cost the teacher’s valuable time in running them. Time we would 

rather see spent on preparing for lessons or providing student feedback. 
 
Whilst we understand this change in practice will be disappointing to some parents, it does not mean that 
your child cannot participate. There are a number of schools making this same decision and so ICAS has set 
up test centres. If you wish your children to sit the test in 2023 you can take them to the JEM (Janison Exam 
Management) Testing Centre in Ultimo on a Saturday. Dates to be communicated next year. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support. Stay safe and well! 
 
Karen Sellick 
Principal 
 
 
 
 



Shared Language of Learning 

 

BEE CURIOUS 
 

“Curiosity is the spark behind the spark of every great idea. The future belongs to the curious”  
 
Definition 
Curiosity is our student’s ability to learn and take an interest in new things. Curiosity allows 
our students to actively question their own learning and the world around them, to discover 
and grow both as a learner and a person. For example when told that Mount Everest is the 
highest mountain in the world a curious learner wants to know how high? Or where is it? Or 
might even already know, that even though it is the highest, it is not in fact the tallest. 
 
Why Curiosity? 
Curiosity defines a lifelong learner and is at the heart of all our greatest adventures and ideas. Students who 
are curious learners, are successful learners and continue to learn regardless of the setting. They are the 
innovators, leaders and minds of the future.  
 
Language of Learning Challenge 
This week is simple. Be Curious and discover something new or interesting with your child/children. 
 
Student Quote of the Week - 3 Porpoise 
“Being Curious is when you would wonder about something. I was curious when we were doing maths. I 
wondered what strategy I would use to solve a multiplication problem.”  By Nicole Batty  
“Yesterday I was curious in maths when we were learning about money. I asked the question - How many 
sides does the 50c coin have? The answer was 12. By Zara Bahamad 
“I was curious when we were making our dioramas about our Australian native animal habitats and what 
our group finished one would look like.” By Alex Li 
 

Stage 1 

 
PUBLIC SPEAKING 
The South Primary Public Speaking Competition begins on Monday. Each student will need to prepare a 
speech on any topic of interest suitable for a school audience. The Stage 1 class competitions will be held 
during Week 5 of Term 3, with stage finals held during Week 6. One winner from each division will be selected 
on merit to attend the Regional Finals, which will be held later in the term. Teachers will inform their classes 
which day their speech is to be presented and we are looking forward to hearing from every student. 
 
KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS 2023 
We have begun taking Kindergarten enrolments for 2023. If your child is starting Kindergarten next year, 
please go to the school’s website, click on the enrolment tab and read the information. Then follow the link 
to fill in the application form. If you know of any other families in our catchment area who may have a child 
beginning Kindergarten next year, please inform them of the above procedure. 
 
Thank you to the many families who have already completed their online enrolment. We appreciate your 
help as we begin our Kindergarten Orientation organisation.  
 
 



Stage 2 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
Class speeches due    Mon 15 Aug 
Year 4 The Rocks excursion   Mon 19 Sep 
Year 3 Royal National Park excursion  Thu 20 Oct (TBC) 
 
SPORT IN SCHOOLS 
The students are really enjoying their sports sessions every Tuesday. The activities are always different and 
are designed not only to strengthen every part of the body and develop physical dexterity, but also to teach 
teamwork and collaboration. Students need to remember to wear their sport uniforms and joggers and must 
also have a hat and a water bottle.  
 
PUBLIC SPEAKING 
A reminder that the Stage 2 speeches are due on Monday and will be presented over the course of the week. 
Stage finalists will need to present their speech again on Wednesday of Week 6. The topic is an open choice 
for this competition and the teachers look forward to hearing lots of unique ideas. 
 
EXCURSIONS 
To support and enrich the students’ understanding of our HSIE topics, carefully selected excursions have 
been planned for later this term and early next term. A walking tour of The Rocks, supplemented with expert 
facts, stories and activities, will be attended by Year 4 to enhance our studies of the First Fleet, early life in 
Colonial Australia and first contacts with the land’s inhabitants.  
 
Year 3 have been studying Australian flora and fauna, natural environments, landforms and national parks 
and their roles. Their excursion will be to the Royal National Park at Audley, where they will be involved in a 
variety of activities such as identifying local flora, bushwalking, talks about native animals and conducting 
weather studies. The cost of each excursion will be around $40.  
 
MRS STAWSKI LEAVE 
Mrs Stawski will be on leave from Week 5 to Week 8. Miss Lennon will be teaching 3/4 Orca, with Mr Dodd 
on Fridays as usual. Mr Belgre and Mrs Hayes will be available for any learning concerns or other issues. 
Please email or call the school with any questions. Thank you for your continued support. 
 

Stage 3 
 
CANBERRA 
Our overnight excursion to Canberra is only 3 weeks away. Today is the final day to pay for this camp. Any 
students who have not paid for the camp will unfortunately not be able to attend unless other arrangements 
have been made with the office. 
 
We will send another copy of the requirements list soon. We have been advised that all staff and students 
will need to fill in a PHD (Personal Health Declaration) form that has been filled in 24 hours prior to the 
excursion. This can be done on paper or electronically. I will send it home on Friday 2 September. They will 
be collected on Monday 5 September just before we leave. Any electronic forms will be sent to my email, 
and I will print them off before we leave. I will also have blanks available on the day in case anyone forgets. 
 
PUBLIC SPEAKING 
Stage 3 class speeches will be presented over the course of Week 5. Stage finalists will need to present their 
speech again on Thursday of Week 6. The topic is an open choice for this competition and the teachers look 
forward to hearing lots of unique ideas. 
 



CADBURY CHOCOLATE FUNDRAISER 
Thank you so much to those families who have offered to sell a box or three of chocolates. Also thank you 
to those Year 6 families who have made a $25 donation if they cannot sell any chocolates. 
 
The chocolates are being delivered on Friday. They will be sent home on Monday 15 August due to PSSA. 
Can we please have the money returned by Friday 26 August Week 7. 
 

Band 

 
TRAINING BAND PERFORMANCE 
It was absolutely wonderful to have our Training Band perform for us at lunchtime on Monday. A large 
number of students and teachers came up to the hall to be a captive audience and really enjoyed the show! 
Thank you, Training Band - we were amazed at how much you have learnt in such a short time! Keep playing 
and practising! We look forward to many more performances! 
 
Thanks also go to Ethan Lui, Athan Tan and Angela Zhao, who performed for us at last week’s assembly - 
what a special treat! 
 
BAND MEETING 
Our committee meeting in Week 3 was very successful, with a number of parents attending in person as well 
as via Zoom, to share ideas for our future. As mentioned, unfortunately the planned Preschool and Band Jam 
events had to be postponed, but we are still enthusiastic about making them happen at the end of Term 3 
or early in Term 4. The children benefit greatly from any opportunity to display their skills. If your child is 
interested in getting together with another band friend or two to perform at assembly, please encourage 
them to speak to Mrs McIlwaine. 
 
SYDNEY SYMPHONY SUCCESS 
Huge congratulations to Edward Loh on his success with the Sydney Symphony. It is hard work, but we are 
so proud of you, Edward! You have faced this opportunity with a gritty and positive attitude and represent 
our school with excellence! 
 
Edward will be performing at the Sydney Opera House this Monday!  
 

Library 
 
2022 PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE  
CONGRATULATIONS to the following students who have completed the NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge!  
 
3 Axolotl - Alicia Greguric  3 Porpoise - Zara Bahamad    3/4 Orca - Lucy Craig   
3/4 Orca - Emilia Murray  5/6 Namazu - Athan Tan    5/6 Kraken - Ivy Murray  
 
There is only 1 WEEK LEFT to complete The Premier’s Reading Challenge!! The competition will close on 
Friday 19 August 2022. Last chance PPPS - keep on reading and logging your books! 
 
LIBRARY BAGS 
Please remember to bring a library bag to borrow your books. Our books are very precious and will last 
longer if we take care of them. You can even use a plastic bag or a pillowcase!! 
 
Library is open Wednesday and Thursday second half of lunch. Students may borrow in this time only if 
they have a library bag for the books. 
  



Chess  
 
JUNIOR CHESS LEAGUE CONCLUDED 
The inter-school competition is now finished, and we are proud of both teams! Team A came 2nd by two 
and a half points and Team B were not far behind. The main thing is that all the players enjoyed the contest 
tremendously and learnt so much, regardless of who won. 
 
Again, I would like to thank all the parent helpers and drivers without whom the competition would not 
happen. Many thanks to Mr Burdon for giving up his Friday afternoons to supervise, also Mr Dodd for his 
assistance on Fridays. 
 

Sport 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
District Athletics  Mon 22 Aug 
 
K-6 SCHOOL ATHLETICS CARNIVAL FIELD EVENTS 
Over the next week our field events will take place at school: 

• Junior High Jump, Long Jump, Shot Put and Discus (Juniors – turning 8, 9 or 10 this year) 
• 11 Years High Jump, Long Jump, Shot Put and Discus 
• 12 Years High Jump, Long Jump, Shot Put and Discus 

Senior students competed in Long Jump and Discus yesterday, unfortunately the grass was too damp and 
slippery for High Jump to take place. We will aim to complete High Jump and Shot Put on Tuesday next week 
for senior classes. 

Could all Year 3 and 4 students who wish to compete in any field events, please wear their sports uniform 
and joggers next Wednesday for their competitions. 

SPORT IN SCHOOLS 
All K-6 students participate in the Sport in Schools program on Tuesday. Even if it is wet weather the program 
will still proceed in the hall. All K-6 students will be required to wear their sports uniform and joggers to 
school every Tuesday and Friday in Term 3. 
 
JUMP ROPE FOR HEART 
We have had an amazing response to our Jump Rope for Heart program and are 
extremely grateful to our Picnic Point community for their support raising over 
$7500. A tremendous effort! 
 
Due to our upcoming 60th Anniversary celebrations and also our Year 6 
fundraising activities, the last day of Jump Rope fundraising will be today. 
However, classes will continue their skipping program for the remainder of the 
term and next Friday we will have our school jump off day where students have 
an opportunity to demonstrate their new skills. 
 
Thank you again for supporting this worthwhile program.  

  

 



KEY DATES:
• 60th Anniversary Alumni Cocktail Party on Saturday 22nd October 2022 between

7:00pm - 11:00pm held at the school hall. Tickets to go on sale by the end of the 
month.

• 60th Anniversary Festival and Colour Run on Friday 28th October 2022. The colour run 
is going to be lots of fun and will occur during the school day. The festival which will 
include live entertainment, side show alley, showbags, food, dunk tank, petting zoo 
and an interactive historical trail. The festival will be from 3:00pm – 7:00pm It will be 
open to the public from 3:30pm.

Some of you would have already seen our volunteer rosters for our colour run and 
festival activities. These are currently on boards up at the school office for those visiting 
the school grounds who would like to help out please come and sign up. 

We plan to get this roster online as well so that those that want to help can also register 
that way. In the meantime, feel free to send an email to the school to let us know you 
would like to help. It’s just one hour of your time! If you have a high school aged child 
you can also volunteer together to manage a side show alley activity. 

We would also like to acknowledge two of our wonderful major sponsors for the 60th

Anniversary Celebrations: Melrose Estate Agents and Prime Cut Gourmet. 

Steven Cirillo from Melrose Estate Agents 
are sponsoring both the Alumni Cocktail Party 
and Festival. 

Stephen Avery and Jude Coutinho from Prime Cut 
Gourmet are generously sponsoring our festival sausage sizzle. 

This support is greatly appreciated.

A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT…
MARK YOUR CALENDARS AND PLAN YOUR ROSTER DAY OFF – IT’S 
FESTIVAL TIME!

For weeks now we have been mentioning the upcoming 60th

Anniversary Celebrations and now we are ready to start launching all 
the activities planned for this wonderful occasion.



The winner of the Pie vs Sausage Roll battle was………  SAUSAGE ROLL! 
It won by 45 orders.

Regardless of the winner, we know that both will be super delicious!
With a big Thank-You to Mick’s Bakery & Niki DiSalvatore for running this special day.

CANTEEN NEWS
From Week 5 of Term 3 the canteen will once again be open for over the counter sales.

At this stage it will still be only for Wednesday to Friday. It does mean that items like  
frozen treats, popcorn, drinks and packets of chips can now be purchased by our 
students during lunchtime on these days. 

Please note, however, the slushie machine is not yet available. We are hoping to get 
that back up and running in time for the warmer weather in Term 4.

For the canteen to be open for over the counter sales at lunchtime on Monday and 
Tuesday we need volunteers!. 

If you are able to help serve between 12:30pm to 1:30pm on those days please contact 
us via Facebook or email at picnicpointpublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au.

A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT…

MICK’S BAKERY PIE & SAUSAGE ROLL DAY –
TUESDAY 23RD AUGUST 2022

Thank you to everyone who placed an order for the Canteen’s 
“special day”.

about:blank


P&C MEMBERSHIP DRIVE!!!
One of our parents has committed to pay for 20 new parents to join our P&C 
Association. That’s right! 

All you have to do is be one of the first 20 people to send an email to the P&C and you 
can become a member.  Being a member of the P&C means you are entitled to vote on 
matters at P&C Meetings which gives you the chance to be part of the decision making 
process.

Joining the P&C doesn’t mean that you have to be on the committee or help at every 
event. This is a MYTH!  

So if you have been wanting to join, now is your chance
Email picnicpointpublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au today!   

Alternatively please feel free to drop a note to the School Office with your contact 
details & the Administration Staff will kindly forward it to the P&C on your behalf.

A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT…
OUR NEXT MEETING
Please join us for our next meeting on Tuesday the 13th of September at 
7:00pm via Zoom where you can find out all the information for
Key Initiatives & Focuses for the School.

P&C VACANT ROLES
We still have some Vacant Roles we are still trying to fill & these are easy roles you can 
do in your own time

P&C TREASURER: Volunteer Virtually, manage our account payments from the comfort 
of your own home & when you have the spare time.

CANTEEN CONVENOR: Oversee the running of our Canteen, work with the team 
behind the scenes to bring new & exciting ideas to light!!!

about:blank


FUNDRAISING NEWS

Each class will be given an opportunity to come & shop the great assortment on offer with 
gifts for all the Special Gentlemen, Dad’s, Pop’s, Grandpa’s, Uncles & Carers.

Please ensure your child comes prepared on the day, with a plastic shopping bag to bring 
their purchases safely home. 

All gifts are $5, please ensure your Child has accurate money for the number of gifts being 
purchased. Please do not send your child with large bank notes For Example, No $50 or 
$100 notes.

If your child is absent on the day of the Stall, we will have available our mini stall outside 
the school office on Friday 2 September with any left-over stock to be purchased & for 
those wanting any last-minute gifts. 

FATHER’S DAY STALL  
Our P&C Fundraising Father’s Day Stall will be held on the morning of 

Thursday 1 September 2022 outside the School Hall. 



FUNDRAISING NEWS

Raffle Tickets are available to purchase through the My School Connect App for those who 
are registered users, for those who aren’t it’s a great time to sign up & jump on board.  

For those not registered … you can purchase your Raffle Tickets following this URL link: 
www.myschoolconnect.com.au/picnic-point-ps-raffles as well as other’s from outside of 
the school they just must be willing to come & collect their raffle prize if they are lucky 
enough to win!!!

Tickets are $2 each or a special bundle of 6 for $10, Ticket sales close 10:00am Friday 2 
September. The Raffle will then be drawn later that day during Assembly.

We are happy to announce some of these Fantastic Gifts / Vouchers up for grabs!!!

FATHER’S DAY RAFFLE 
Tickets for the Father’s Day Raffle are now available online …. Therefore, 

no paper ticket books will be coming home!!!

http://www.myschoolconnect.com.au/picnic-point-ps-raffles




FREE Kids Event!
Yoganauts is an exercise company that delivers primary 
school wellbeing and exercise classes in Sydney. We are 
holding a public event on Sunday 21st of August at the 
Riverwood Public School Hall and you are invited to attend 
with your children who are aged from 6 to 11 years old.


Your attendance will help us produce our company video and 
marketing photography. All children must register on our 
website. If you are a parent and you are interested in bringing 
your child to our free event please scan this code below and 
complete the online registration form.  
 
Please note that only registered children will be able to 
participate at the event. We have limited spaces available so 
please register at your soonest. 

SCAN HERE  
TO REGISTER
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